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COMMISSIONERS RECORD R, DOUGLAS COUNTY

Torm, 19 '~ dayof

amount of $3,125. It was moved by Mr. Whitenight that this request be
approved, seconded by Mr.. Stoneback, and carried unanimously.

The Board heard the following r-oqunt- for -rivanm, lhirj.n_g f\ndl:

t

1. Bert Nash Mental Health $10,500

2. Council on Services for Aging 16,500 _'

3. Douglas County Committee on Alcoholism 7,597

4. - Pudora Unified School #491 15,000

S. Dougvlns COxix;ty Viliting Nufiei : Z _12,183
6.  Lawrence Public Library « 8,000
7. Doﬁglas County Legal Aid Society 14,305
8. Concerts for Young People 1,065
9. City of Eudora 20,000
10. Eudora Library 5,000
11. City of Baldwin 20,000
12. Headquarters 17,366
13. Boys Club of Lawrence 6,000
14. Ballard ‘Center 1,200
15. Lawrence Indian Center 7,360
16. Summer Teen Employment (STEP) 2,000
17. City of Lecompton 19,500
18. . Douglas County Youth Jobs 14,380

s

2 19' . Arboretum for Wells Park 3,000
Total $200,956

Final decision on the revenue sharing requests will be made later.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Monday, February 24, 1975.

ATTEST:

D. E. Mathia County Clerk Art . Beck airman

February 24, 1975

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned
session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of February 20, 1975.

The Board noted receipt of Statement of Fund Balances from the Treasurer's
office for the quarter ending January 31, 1975.

The Board approved monthly fee reports for the following County offices:
Sheriff, County Court, County Clerk, Public Works Department, and Register of

Deeds. :
Treasurer Edythe Norman appeared before the Board to inform the Board that
Bessie Bennett, former County Treasurer for several terms and now serving as
deputy in the Treasurer's office, would retire as of Pebruary 28, 1975, and
also that Ruth Owens, long time employee in that office, would also retire

as of February 28, 1975. Treasurer Norman further informed the Board that
she would appoint Betty Leslie, presently serving as Vehicle Supervisor, to
the position of deputy to the Treasurer and also indicated that Mrs. Leslie
would continue to be responsible for all audits of the vehicle department.
Treasurer Norman requested approval for Mrs. Leslie a base salary of $660 per
month with an additional salary of $200 per month to be paid from the auto
fee fund as remuneration of responsibility in that department. It was moved
by Mr. Stoneback that this request be approved, effective March 1, 1978, :
seconded by Mr. Whitenight, and carried unanimously.




